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4. Much like alcohol and tobacco, the burning of liquid fossil fuels is bad for Australia’s 
health and the global climate.  We should strive to eliminate the practice.  The current 
fuel excise serves as a disincentive to drive inefficient models. 
 
If Australia has any hope of achieving net-zero emissions by 2050, the full electrification 
of transport is mandatory.  Making EVs more expensive to run will only hold us back. 
 
The AEVA remains open to an RUC framework only on the condition that all road users 
are subject to the same charge structure and that the fuel excise remains in place to de-
incentivise ICE vehicle use.  The following conditions are critical for fairness: 
 
1. The road user charge is set between 0 and 1 cent per kilometre for all vehicles, ICE, 
hybrids, EVs, buses, trucks and motorcycles. 
 
2. This rate is multiplied by the vehicle mass, such that revenue collected is accurately 
apportioned to the vehicles which do the most damage (large SUVs, trucks and road 
trains) while rewarding light vehicles, motorcycles and scooters.  A flat rate contradicts 
the fuel excise which already penalises heavier and less efficient vehicles. 
 
3. The fuel excise is retained in its current form.  
 
4. Only increase the per-kilometre rate as and when EVs make up more than a quarter 
of the fleet. 
 
5. The maximum rate should not exceed 4 c / km, which is roughly equal to the average 
ICE passenger vehicle’s fuel consumption (10 l/100 km) before the vehicle mass is 
applied.  This rate should only be applied when >80% of all vehicles are electric. 
 
This is a fair proposal for the following reasons: 
 

• It does not penalise Australians who choose to drive an EV.  We should be 
removing disincentives to EVs, not creating new ones. 

• It does not initially penalise Australians who cannot yet afford to buy an EV; new 
ICE vehicles bought today will still be on the road in 15 years time. 

• A disincentive to drive ICE vehicles remains through the current fuel excise 
system.  This revenue would be spent on remedying the negative public health 
impacts of ICE vehicle emissions. 

• An annual odometer reading at registration renewal time (or EOFY / tax time) is a 
very simple and inexpensive way to administer the charge.  This is easy to enforce 
by police or road transit authorities through roadside checks. 

• The mass multiplier creates a disincentive to buy an excessively heavy passenger 
vehicle. Lighter vehicles are safer for vulnerable road users like pedestrians and 
cyclists who inflict less wear and tear on roads and bridges. They also reduce the 
impact of traffic congestion. 

• It allows for a steady transformation of the vehicle fleet from ICE to EV without a 
sudden price shock, acknowledging that EVs are currently more expensive to buy. 
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